

April, 2006

## NEWSLETTER South Saskatchewan Branch Monarchist League of Canada

## CHAIRMAN'S MESSAGE

The Annual Meeting has elected me for a further year as your Branch Chairman and I will have then served for ten years in that position. I promise to continue to advance our purpose as a Branch. The Board of Directors has now begun to establish a Recruitment/Nominations Committee to seek out members who would serve as Chairman and other positions for 2007/2008. If you are approached I hope that you would give them a positive response.

This year marks the 80th birthday of Her Majesty The Queen. I am delighted to inform you of two events which will mark this occasion in Southern Saskatchewan.

- A Service of Festal Evensong at St.Paul's Anglican Cathedral, Regina, on Sunday, 23 April at 4:30pm. I hope you will mark this on your calendars and plan to attend along with relatives and friends.
- 2. Annual Queen's Birthday Luncheon at The Hotel Saskatchewan at 12 Noon on Saturday, May 20th. Tickets are \$21 from Isabel Bailey (306-586-8975). Seating limited to 70 persons. Please invite relatives and friends to join us as we celebrate Her Majesty's 80th Birthday. A Guest Speaker has been invited for this event.

Once again this year John Morris (Moose Jaw) is organising a fund-raising project through the sale of maple syrup produced in the Kamsack area of our province. Please see the special advert for this in this newsletter. This promises to be a most successful venture on the part of John and the Branch. It needs your full support!

The long awaited branch brochure is now available and will be on view at the Queen's Birthday Luncheon. If YOU can use copies before then please let me know and we will send them to you.

The continuing hopes of our Board of Directors is for growth of membership and I now invite you to seek out a relative or a friend who you think would be interested in joining our Branch. Membership Applications can be sent to them if you let us know their names and addresses.

I take this opportunity to wish you all greetings for the Easter Season. GOD SAVE THE QUEEN!

Derek F.Nicholls ranch Chairman